
 

CITY COUNCIL PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MEETING 
June 17th, 2025 at 5:00 PM 

Crete City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

 
MINUTES 

 

 

  

Notice of the meeting was given by posting, the appointed method for giving notice as shown by 

the attached notice, at the following locations:  

City Hall, 243 East 13th Street 

Post Office, 1242 Linden Avenue 

City Bank and Trust, 1135 Main Avenue 

Advance notice of the meeting was also given to committee members.  Pursuant to Section 84-

1412(8) of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, the City has posted a current copy of the Open 

meetings Act, Laws of the State of Nebraska, in the back of the council chambers.  All 

proceedings shown were taken while the meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  

  

   

1. Open Meeting  

 

2. Roll Call  

Anthony Fitzgerald:    Present    

Dan Papik:    Present    

Dale Strehle:    Present    

Present: 3. 

 

3. Items of Business  

3.A. Consider the purchase of a new bucket truck  

  City Administrator, Tom Ourada, discussed that this would be replacing an 88, and it is 

under $80,000. The City does have the funds in reserve for it.  

  Recommendation was made to the City Council to approve the purchase of a new bucket 

truck. Carried with a motion by Anthony Fitzgerald and a second by Dan Papik. 

Anthony Fitzgerald: Aye, Dan Papik: Aye, Dale Strehle: Aye  

Aye: 3, No: 0 

3.B. Consider the National Functional Classification (NFC) Urban Area Map   

  City Administrator, Tom Ourada, explained that when submitting the Federal Aid 

projects, it was a big deal. It can be used on NFC roads and other roads as well.  



  Recommendation was made to the City Council to approve the National Functional 

Classification (NFC) Urban Area Map. Carried with a motion by Anthony Fitzgerald and a 

second by Dan Papik. 

Anthony Fitzgerald: Aye, Dan Papik: Aye, Dale Strehle: Aye  

Aye: 3, No: 0 

3.C. Consider Ordinance 2248 Adding dwelling garage separation   

  Building Inspector, Trent Griffin, explained that currently, most builders are following 

the Lincoln code, which requires 5/8 fire rock on the ceilings as well as the common walls on 

attached garages. This includes, if there is an accessory dwelling that's within 6 ft., it will also 

have to have a fire separation.  

  Recommendation was made to the City Council to adopt Ordinance 2248 adding 

dwelling garage separation. Carried with a motion by Anthony Fitzgerald and a second by Dan 

Papik. 

Anthony Fitzgerald: Aye, Dan Papik: Aye, Dale Strehle: Aye  

Aye: 3, No: 0 

 

4. Officers' Reports  

 

5. Adjournment  

 


